






Jo Young
Jo Young has been  
teaching English for 
over a decade, in schools 
across north London. 
She is passionate about 
literature and enjoys 
communicating a love 
of words to students at 
all levels. Jo studied 
English Language and 
Literature at Leeds 
University, gained her 
PGCE at the University of London, and holds a Masters 
in Education, with an applied linguistics specialism. 
Aside from being committed to teaching and to her 
young family, Jo is also an aspiring writer, currently 
working towards a second Masters in creative writing.

Lindsay Jacobs
Lindsay Jacobs  
(BSc, PGCE, MA) has 
experience of teaching 
Chemistry in a variety 
of schools in London 
and the South East. She 
has had various 
leadership roles in 
previous schools 
including Assistant 
Director of Sixth form 
and Head of KS5 
Science, giving her extensive knowledge of the 
examination and UCAS processes. She is married with 
three children and in her spare time she runs a parent 
and toddler group, helps in a youth group, sings in a 
choir and enjoys writing and blogging. 

Aaron Watts
Aaron graduated with a  
prize-winning starred 
double �rst in History 
from Cambridge 
University, after which 
he took a PGCE in 
Secondary Teaching 
from the University of 
Buckingham. He has 
taught at a number of 
leading UK independent 
schools including 
Oundle and Merchant Taylors’. Most recently he was 
Head of History at St Paul’s School and teacher of 
Politics. These days Aaron combines his part-time 
teaching with postgraduate studies. He also serves as 
an examiner with several examination boards and has 
published articles on teaching.  

 

A fond farewell...
If you try to get to college early to do an hour or so’s 
work before lessons begin, you will see a little white 
Fiat parked at the end of Lodge Road. And if you 
stay late at college to �nish your marking watching 
those around you gradually disappear, so you think 
you must be the last person left in college, when you 
eventually leave the building, the little white car will 
still be there: it’s a symbol of its indefatigable owner 
– Vice Principal, Sarah Sephton, and her untiring 

dedication to the cause. Next year, alas, the little 
white car will no longer be there, but perched outside 
another very fortunate school, because Sarah, very 
sadly, is leaving us for science labs new. 

Sarah’s in�uence has been felt especially in the 
extraordinary success of our aspiring medics and 
dentists. Very few sixth forms in the country will 
have sent so many students to read these ferociously 
competitive degree subjects – a success founded on 
Sarah’s deep reserves of belief and commitment to 
the potential of the individual student. She is an 
unmistakeably genuine person: no nervous sixteen-

year old, uncomfortable in their interview attire, 
with hopeful parents looking on, could fail to be 
reassured by her warmth and sincerity of purpose, 
and Sarah’s judgement in helping new students onto 
the right academic programmes has been unerring. 
Students have naturally turned to her for advice, 
encouragement, sometimes a shoulder to cry on, and 
as well as the medics and dentists, there are one or 
two more wayward students who have had reason to 
be grateful for her �rm guidance too. So – thank you 
so much, Sarah: we wish you all the very best in your 
future career. 

This year a great career in tutorial college history 
comes to an end: Martyn Cruce�x, teacher, poet, 
critic and translator, is moving on. Responsible for 
establishing the English Department on its present 
sturdy foundations back in 2002, he raised English to 
its proper place as the college’s leading arts subject. 
Martyn was the best teacher many of his students 
ever had, drawing out the highest grades his students 
could have hoped for, and teaching them to think and 
have the con�dence to articulate their own responses 
that is crucial to students’ development. He’s even 
taught many of them to love poetry: if you go to 
one of Martyn’s poetry readings today, you’ll meet 
Brampton students from both the recent and the 
distant past. Martyn promoted students’ own writing 
as well as expanding their cultural horizons through 

readings, drama workshops, and theatre trips. Work 
of the Week, (WoW!), a showcase for essays that 
Martyn instituted before most of the present cohort 
were born, is still inspiring English students. As 
the study of English at A level changed, Martyn’s 
provision of high quality, comprehensive resources 
for every set text was immensely useful to Brampton 
students. He developed the skills and knowledge of 
colleagues, and as a wise pastoral counsellor, Martyn 
helped countless students negotiate the di�culties of 
adolescence. Now, no doubt, he will have more time 
for his own poetry, but we do hope to lure him back 
for the occasional guest-star workshop.

We also say a fond farewell to Paul Conyers, teacher 
of Physics and Computing, who leaves us after seven 

sterling years of service. Paul’s infectious curiosity as 
well as his diligence and graciousness made him an 
admirable model for his students and an outstanding 
colleague. We wish you the very best, Paul. Richard 
Tunnadine is retiring for a very well-deserved rest. 
Highly experienced at senior management level 
before coming to Brampton’s Biology Department, 
Richard’s good humour, deep understanding of young 
people, and un�appable demeanour have been of 
huge value to the college. We wish him the very best 
in his retirement. And a fond farewell, too, to Ros 
Dobson, a really valuable addition to the English 
Department this year, who leaves us to take up an 
expanded role at her other school. 

 

New Vice Principal, 
John Wilson
We are delighted to announce the appointment of 
John Wilson as our new Vice Principal for Science and 
Mathematics. A highly experienced school leader, John 
was most recently Co-Head of a Central London school 
and before that Principal of a West London sixth form 
college. John graduated from the University of Oxford 
in 2000 with a degree in Biological Sciences, has a 
PGCE from the University of Cambridge and holds 

the National Professional Quali�cation for Headship 
from the Institute of Education at University College 
London. John has taught and worked in sixth form 
colleges and schools in London for over 20 years, 
specialising as a teacher in A level Biology. He is also 
vastly experienced in supporting students through 
the university application process, having devised 
and overseen numerous programmes for students 
applying for competitive degrees such as Oxbridge 
and Medical School. He is an experienced lay member 
of admissions panels for medical school entry at UCL 
and other leading universities. John loves to run and 
keep �t and has completed a number of marathons 

and half-marathons. He 
has two young children, 
who keep him rather 
busy, but when he has 
time, he likes to play 
and listen to music 
and to read. John is 
also a long-su�ering 
supporter of his home-
town football club, 
Middlesbrough FC. 
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